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Statement of Gloria Allred 
 
 

Today two additional state felony charges were filed in Minneapolis on 
behalf of a woman who was alleged to be a victim of R. Kelly.  I do represent that 
victim as well.  We are not disclosing her name and in the criminal filing she will 
only be called “the victim.”  Mr. Kelly is charged in that case with two counts of 
prostitution of a minor who is under the age of 18.   
 

I would like to emphasize that my client is not a prostitute.  She is instead a 
child victim of Mr. Kelly.  My understanding from law enforcement in that state, 
however, is that the only available statute for which Mr. Kelly can be charged is 
the prostitution statute.  My hope is that in the future, the Minnesota legislature 
will review that law and consider changing it to more properly reflect crimes that 
are committed against children.  In its present form, some victims may be fearful 
of coming forward because they don’t want to be classified as prostitutes, when 
nothing can be further from the truth.   
 

I commend my client in Minneapolis for the courage she displayed in 
speaking to law enforcement.  As this new case demonstrates, it is not too late for 
there to be justice for even more victims of R. Kelly.   
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